
 

 

Groton Conservation Commission  Minutes  June 11, 2020 

 

Meeting opened at 7:10 p.m 

Present:  Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice Chari, Ray Blake, Planning 

Board Liaison, Cindy Carpenter, Ruth Gaffey, Secretary 

Discussion regarding the Bridge leading to the Town Pond which is now blocked 

off due to its dangerous condition.   

The Town Pond area is owned by the town but entrusted to the Conservation 

Commission.  Members discussed donating to its repair. The cost of repair is 

$4,500. 

Gina raised the issue of money we are entitled to but must request through a 

warrant article.  This includes some money coming in through the Timber tax and 

also money that may remain in our budget at the end of the fiscal year. 

It was determined that we would request these funds through a warrant article 

before the next town meeting. 

The members agreed we needed to meet with the Selectboard and the Highway 

Department to discuss the bridge issue.  Ruth will request a meeting through 

Sara. 

Decisions on: 

Cleanup date 

Province Rd Walk 

Rice Mine Walk 

Postponed til the July meeting 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. [Spafford/Rescigno] 

Submitted by  

Ruth Gaffey - Secretary 

 


